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April 5, 2023
TESTIMONY TO THE SENATE COMMITTEE ow HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

Governor's Messages 606 and 607
Submitting for Consideration and Confirmation to the Disability and Communication Access

Board, Gubernatorial Nominee,
Teresa Spinola-Campbell

For a Term to Expire June 30, 2023 and
For a Term to Expire June 30, 2027

The Disability and Communication Access Board (DCAB) supports the nomination of Ms.
Teresa Spinola-Campbell to the Board. In Governor's Message 606, Ms. Spinola-Campbell
is currently filling a vacancy expiring on June 30, 2023. Ms. Spinola-Campbell has been
serving as an interim appointment since November 10, 2022. Governor‘s Message 607
appoints Ms. Spinola-Campbell to a four year term ending June 30, 2027. This will be a
first-time appointment of Ms. Spinola-Campbell to serve on DCAB.

The Disability and Communication Access Board is a statewide Governor-appointed Board
with a majority of its members being persons with disabilities or family members. The
Board’s mission is to advocate and promote full inclusion, independence, equal access, and
quality of life for persons with disabilities in society.

Ms. Spinola-Campbell fills a position of a family member of a person with a disability.
She earned a PhD in Sociology in 1981 and served as the ADA Coordinator/Equal
Opportunity Officer for Hawaii County from 2004 to 2017.

As the ADA Coordinator/Equal Opportunity Officer for Hawaii County, Ms. Spinola-Campbell
worked to ensure that the County's polices and procedures were compliant with the
Americans with Disabilities Act so that residents with disabilities had equal access to
programs, services, and activities. As a caregiver, she knows first hand the challenges that
face a person with a disability.

Ms. Spinola-Campbell‘s knowledge and experience will contribute to well informed
deliberation on policy that impacts persons with disabilities in Hawaii.

Thank you for your positive consideration of Ms. Spinola-Campbell to sen/e on the Board.

Respectfully submitted,

= 
KIRBY L. SHAW
Executive Director
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